
1. Please provide a written response to Special Use Permit criteria. The written response should directly
address the following:

a) That said special use is deemed necessary for the public convenience at this location.
BMO Harris Bank N.A. plans on closing its outdated 1007 Euclid location and relocating its main 
Arlington Heights branch to a new, to be constructed, state-of-the-art full-service branch bank with drive-
through banking services, at 630 W. Northwest Highway. The special use for a drive-through is necessary 
for public convenience given the nature, extent, and demand for drive-through banking
by BMO customers.
b) That such case will not, under any circumstances of the particular case, be detrimental to the health, 
safety, morals or general welfare of persons residing or working in the vicinity. BMO Harris Bank will be 
the sole occupant and user at the location. BMO Harris Bank is a widely known and recognized national 
banking association providing myriad financial services to its customer which in no way will be 
detrimental to the health, safety, morals or general welfare of persons residing or working in the vicinity.
c) That the proposed use will comply with the regulations and conditions specified in this ordinance for 
such use, and with the stipulations and conditions made a part of the authorization granted by the Village 
Board of Trustees.
The proposed use at the location – a full service branch bank with drive-up banking and 24/7 ATM 
operations - will comply with the regulations and conditions specified in this ordinance for such use, and 
with the stipulations and conditions made a part of the authorization granted by the Village Board of 
Trustees.


